Notes from GSL meeting 23rd February 2012 

Present:  Darren Phillips 23rd Lanc, Paul Sargent 53rd Land, Jonathan Liver 16th Lanc,David Clingain 3rd More,Frank Rice 33rd Lanc,Mark Worsnop 1st Overton, Val Vose 11th More, John Nelson 1st Forton, Helen Plumb Caton Church, Janet Bradshaw 1st Warton, Barbara Hughes County Development officer (CDO) Pat Griffin (DC)

Apologies received from Sarah Cruickshank 34th Lanc, Debra Thackrah and Judith Duncalf of 2nd Bolton le Sands.

Census:  We discussed the results of the recent census – district overall down 4.   Beavers down (which was known as 2 colonies were currently closed but due to reopen in Feb), cubs up, and scouts level and Explorers up, and adult leader numbers up.     The later deadline had been appreciated by some leaders but it was a pity the young leader info was sent late by some as Jonathan had sent his info in by deadline and had to re submit.  This seems to be a problem each year that there is a difference in perception of how many YLs are in groups and sections to those registered into the YL scheme – current Young leaders leader is Jonathan Liver so he is the one to tell if you find a new leader operating in your group so they can do the basic YL training.  Why not make a calendar note to check with each section in your group next November/Dec to pre-empt this problem next year? 
We discussed numbers in sections round the table so Barbara CDO could get a good idea of what leaders felt was an acceptable maximum in each section.   Not many on waiting lists and most of these are too young to join.     Most groups are happy with numbers but CDO noted groups who might need help in future with recruitment.

New Leader support/training advisors/validations:

Pat is concerned that new leaders often do not come straight away to Getting started and safeguarding training once they have been interviewed.   They are given application form and dates at interview night and précis of the training system. Also they are given training manager address/email etc.   What is problem – they need to complete modules 1,2,3, and Safeguarding in first 5 months of role, or we are supposed to close their role down!    Do GSLs and section leaders follow up arrival of new leader?   Do they have proper training advisor within group/section?
We need these new people to be trained and confident from the start of their volunteering.  Please don’t fudge this important part of your role, and encourage training discussion when you have leader meetings so we can have feedback if there are problems.  Surely your section leaders should be pleased with help?
Pat has secured help from SASU member David Manning who will collate the application forms from DHQ, acknowledge the receipt of forms and money, confirm venues and dates with applicants, and book courses at County as well.  This should help Carolyn Blyth the Local Training Manager (LTM) as she has been feeling pressured by work and family commitments, so may have got behind. 
So future new leaders will be given forms with DHQ as the return address.    GSLs will have confirmation that the leader has been interviewed afterwards  and when the next Getting Started is that the leaders are expected to attend.   All GSLs should be already receiving an email from Kris Preddy stating the interview date for their new leaders, this is sent about 2 weeks prior to the interview.   It is important to speak to new leaders/assistants to see if they know where they are going and follow up afterwards to see if they are comfortable with the interview and the info received.     We interview all section leaders and assistants, but not section assistants.  We expect all leaders and assistant leaders to do Modules1,2,3 and Safeguarding. Everyone, including Section assistants (SAs) and Execs should do the Safeguarding module once every 5 years.

With David’s help with start up admin and course booking we will change the application form on website also so all are submitted to DHQ.    The address of DHQ is 3 Moor Street, (off Mary Street), Lancaster, LA1 1PR.    Please amend any forms you have in your possession.    If you think leaders have booked training for County courses but not had acknowledgement then follow it up with Carolyn Kirkham, the County Booking officer for training on Carolyn.kirkham@btinternet.com to check she has the form and the cheque.      
St Georges Day – this year to be held in Morecambe in the evening of 23rd April i.e on the actual St George’s Day, from 6.30 p.m.(muster and parade), to Platform 6.45 and home 8p.m.  Pat has booked the Platform for our service, capacity seating for 350 at least.   She is liaising with Debbie Peatman re service but has asked section meetings what they want.    Agreed the Promises and flag presentation are most important, and some visual part to the service to capture young people’s attention.  No certificate presentations as they take too much time and only interest a small proportion of audience.   Also asked for songs/hymns the children know maybe with actions to some.  We may have a scout youth band for music in the venue, and the GSLs felt we must have presentation of ALL the flags inside which is something we have not done in recent years.    Can I ask Morecambe groups to represent the front of the parade as follows 16th Morecambe Scout Flag, 3rd Morecambe Cub Flag, 11th Morecambe the Beaver flag, and the Explorers Unit the Erics to do St Georges and the Union flag.   Confirm this please NOW.
  We discussed the mustering place – car parks behind the Platform around the Festival Market are plentiful and free after 6 p.m.   We will line up on walkway beside the Festival market with flags and then walk away from the promenade to the car park entrance, turn right remaining on pavement and walk down Central Drive past the cinema and KFC and turn right into the Platform.    For such a small walk we will not be having the band as they cost at least £100, and that is being spent on the venue (also £100 approx). Pat will send out confirmation of these arrangements and do a flyer once service details etc settled.    Can I ask each group to notify me NOW of intention to attend or if definitely not coming so I can assess the numbers for policing and seating in the venue.     We normally collect for a charity at the service – suggestions please of worthy causes.    
Final part of service to return the flags, exit the building and line up in groups in front of platform.   We will then be dismissed from that area, similar to parade dismissal after the November remembrance parade.    Parents to collect children from outside the Platform AFTER dismissal.
Swimming gala – date is booked Saturday 29th September 2012 at Lancaster University pool.  Beaver and Cubs 4.30 – 6.30 and 30 mins changeover then Scouts and Explorers from  7-9 p.m.    We discussed the age ranges and will use the County rules for ages.   These will be published well in advance of the event so all are clear and no child/young person is in doubt as to which section they can swim for.   Entries must be in 1 full week prior to event to qualify.   We will issue to groups/sections first week September (we could issue in July if that was wanted?)
First Aid Courses- problems with increased prices at North west First Aid, course may be in  region of £48 per head – Carolyn may have another provider at slightly less cost, but we might have to travel to Preston – what do people feel about this? (suggested we pay provider transport costs to come to our venues- already suggested this to Carolyn)   All agreed NW First Aid deliver very good courses and leaders feel very confident following their courses – Is it money well spent?   We have benefited from cheap price for some years.  Carolyn has had to cancel courses because not enough will book on.   Must book in advance with money and then attend (money lost of don’t go).   We have lots of leaders who need to renew, and a group/section should not camp without at least one person on site all time without a valid first aid certificate.   It is a requirement of your Nights away permit, but all main leaders in sections should have First Response to run their section nights.    It is important groups and sections don’t rely on just one person to hold this qualification.
Group News exchange – 53rd Lanc are 50 this year, 16th Lanc are 80 years, 11th Morecambe have found new chairman, 33rd Lancaster have got to 4th in ‘our sporting adventure’ and 23rd Lanc did Fitness challenge at local gym and had badges presented by worlds strongest man.    Do let Pat know of any good news – it is important to share info and challenges achieved. 
MEDIA-   Also do try and get your successes into public domain – papers will publish pictures and an article if you write it.  They do not have resources to send people to our events.    Pete Sturgess is County Media rep and there is County strategy in that items re Scouting are going into press Nationally – like Duchess of Cambridge volunteering, Regionally, items of NW news and County – Our new County President and the farewell to Lord Wade our retiring County President, and so it is up to us to try and get items in maybe once a month or so if we can so scouting is recognised as being out there most of the time.  Arthur Garlick is County Photographer who would come and take shots if you have an important event you want captured – he can be contacted via Peter Sturgess who is in County Who’s who.
Pat’s District People news and info – Margaret Entwistle has resigned as Campsite Booking secretary, we thank her for many years of dedicated service to Lonsdale in this role and many others.  Currently Arthur Griffin 01524/36687 is taking the bookings. The online calendar is available on www.lonsdalescouts.org.uk where you can view availability.  You can select dates and send booking form online and confirmation will come back to your email in a few days.   Cheques for deposits to Arthur Griffin, or Ray Salisbury who is the Campsites treasurer.    Postal bookings are still welcome and will be accepted at 98 Gressingham Drive, Lancaster, LA1 4RE.    Any problems let me know as they arise please.
Badge secretary Michael Entwistle has also resigned from the end of Feb 2012, as he has questioned if leaders wish to use this service.   He often has no customers on Saturday mornings, and gave up Mondays for the same reason.   He has offered for people to pre-order by email or by phoning him but this has not led to increased sales. He is aware some people order directly from the Glasgow badge shop but wonders how they obtain West Lancs county badges and the Lonsdale ones.   His records show some sections have not bought any badges from him for many months so presumes they are going elsewhere, but is also concerned maybe no badges are being worn by some sections.    Question – do we want to continue selling badges at the HQ on Saturdays or Mondays or before section meetings?   Do we not need this service?   The shop staff say they cannot do badges as well as uniform and other sales on busy days.    Michael’s last day selling badges will be Sat 25th and Pat is working on  a short term solution for Sats up to say Easter but we need opinions for the future.
One suggestion is online orders to website, orders prepared for collection at HQ and then direct billing to groups.   This wont help those who want direct weekly contact and sales, but it would simplify and help if people planned ahead.  Still needs someone to order, collate and account  form the badges centrally.   I NEED feedback on this now please.
An Executive support day is planned – suggested date was March 15th but as provider/deliverer has not confirmed that may be too short time to tell groups exec members, but we will do this before end of summer.   Content would advise exec members re roles, duties, trustee status etc.so they are better able to support group leaders in what they do.   Please encourage execs to attend once date is confirmed. Venue is likely to be at the Dalton Rooms, Lancaster. 
Beaver leader meeting – important - CDO wanted all GSLs to inform BSLs, especially new ones that next BSL meeting is 7th March at 7.30 (venue to be advised as DHQ is already booked to SASU)  - it is important that this beaver leader meeting is better attended than last one when only 3 groups were represented, Cath Hargreaves is ACC beavers supporting us as we have no District ADC but comes from Preston so needs to have people to meet when she comes. Please pass on the message re date. Venue will be announced next week.  Might be Borough Pub or Dalton rooms. 

Margaret Duncan GSL of Centurion with Westgate group has stepped down. She will stay with the group as ACSL and for now Pat Griffin is acting GSL so any queries re this group to her please.

Next GSL meeting is 26th April 7.30 at DHQ and following one is June 28th.

